NC Collaborative for Children, Youth and Families
Meeting April 24, 2020
 
	Present: 76 participants via it zoom/call in Ashley Bass-Mitchell (C0-Chair), and Chandrika Brown (C0-Chair) monitored sign in.

	Opening:
Chandrika provided the purpose and foundation of the meeting. She acknowledged the new and outgoing Secretary.
She also asked the team keep eye on chat box during the presentation.
Additional information during opening,
· Renee and Terri continue to work on website to ensure it remains updated. (If this is not correct please edit.)
Chandrika asked for introductions and thanked everyone for participating in this important topic.
 
Joanne shared update on the COVID19 letter. She thanked everyone who contributed. Asked if anyone interested to seeing the letter she will send  She also shared update on a grant which included providing services to children with Neuro life challenges and DJJ she also gave a special acknowledgement to Gary Skinner for his insight and support in the writing of the grant.
 
Chandrika introduced the facilitator for the Care Review discussion. Wanda Douglas.
 
Wanda shared why and the importance of the Child and Family Team and the Care Review process. She also implemented the following:
 
· Laid the foundation for the discussion.
· Asked participants go to www.menti.com and use the code 819452 The question asked (Describe how you feel about Care Review (CR)
· Shared information of System of Care, Child and Family Teams and Care Review
· Utilization of menti will guide the process
 
 
 

	Actions:
· Wanda began with the slides. See attachments which includes the full discussion
· Next steps. Wanda will view information from the recording and the chat box.
· This is the beginning of the conversation and seek people in continuing this work.
· Compile information to present to the group
 
Closing: Chandrika spoke of next steps and possible additional follow up meeting due to the great discussion on the Care Review topic.
 
Announcements
· Libby clarified the next NC Collaborative Children Youth and Families meeting will be May 8th meeting 10am-12pm
· Gary Ander award extended to May 1, 2020. Reach out to Renee to obtain nomination form.
· Ashley thanked everyone for what they do daily and for today’s meeting attendance
· Kyle shared the Youth Leadership will take place virtually June 24-26, 2020. Outline the event. Wanda Douglas and MaryAnn Haskell will present. Stipend for young people who attends.
 

	Special notes:
· Some of the concerns from the Care Review discussion:
· People are not having Care Review
· Utilizing CFT’s as a Care Review
· CR does not have held within the LME/MCO
· Not having Care Reviews
· Families are not aware of Care Review
· Capacity issues
 
Please refer to the attachment for full Care Review discussion.
 
Respectfully submitted
Teka




